
June 28, 2020 



The Blessing of Others 

Mr. Smits showed me how to keep the ice from freezing my 

hole back in.  He didn’t need to scoop ice out of his hole be-

cause it seemed that about every minute or so he was puling a 

nice big perch out of it.  Over the course of the day he accumu-

lated a pile of perch while I watched my unmoving bobber. 
 

About midafternoon the other boys had had enough and began 

storing their stuff away and packing for the drive home.  Mr. 

Smits announced to everyone who was ready to leave that he 

was impressed my determination and we weren’t going home 

until I caught a fish.  He then asked if I wanted to use his pole, 

and if I wanted to fish in his hole?  Boy did I!  It didn’t take long 

until I saw the bobber nudge just a bit and I pulled.  A perch – 

probably the smallest one of the day, flopped onto the ice.  Mr. 

Smits laughed and patted me on the back with his big mittened 

hand. 
 

It was dark when we pulled into my driveway.  Mr. Smits found 

my fishing pole and other gear and handed it to me.  Then he 

rummaged around in his bucket of perch and pulled out proba-

bly the biggest one that he had caught and handed it to me.  

“That looks about the size of the one you caught!”  he said and 

handed it to me with a big smile on his face. 
 

I remember going into the back door and showing my Dad the 

fish “I brought home”.  I never claimed it as the one I caught 

but I didn’t not claim it either.  Until the writing of this column 

only Mr. Smits and I knew the truth. 
 

Mr. Smits saw something in me that day.  I knew in my heart 

that he saw something in me that day.  When someone else 

sees something in you, it makes you feel better about yourself, 

even in the face of knowing your own shortfalls. 
 

Now is a good time to see something in someone else.  It is a 

good time for a smile and a pat on the back, even if that pat 

has to be virtual.  You never know the positive impact it may 

have. 
 

His Peace,  Deacon Dan 

In times of trouble it can be easy to forget about all the 

blessings in our lives.  In this time when we see too 

many instances in the news of people failing to see the 

dignity of another because of their race, or creed, or 

political viewpoint it would be an especially good time 

to reflect on the blessings that others have been to us. 
 

For me, one person that comes quickly to mind is Mr. 

Smits.  He was my Webelo den leader more than 50 

years ago, but the positive impact he had on me is 

fresh in my mind and heart.  I am a quiet person who is 

always cautious around people I do not know well, but I 

can’t remember ever being uncomfortable around Mr. 

Smits.  He was a great scout leader.  We did some 

traditional scout activities like winter and summer 

camping and learning how to tie knots.  But I also    

remember some non-traditional things like the evening 

he brought out his antique harmonica and played it for 

us while we sang along.  I remember his warm smile 

and patience.  But if I have to recall one particular thing 

he did for me, it is definitely the day he took us ice fish-

ing. 
 

My Dad took me fishing in the summer, but I never 

even heard of people fishing on the winter.  Needless 

to say, I didn’t have any ice fishing gear, but in my fam-

ily you made do with what you had, so when Mr. Smits 

pulled in the driveway I went out with my summer fish-

ing pole.  I took some razing from the other kids who 

obviously understood that ice fishing gear was different 

but Mr. Smits said that my pole would work just fine. 
 

Once we arrived at Clark Lake Mr. Smits showed us 

how to chisel a hole (a lot more work than the power 

auger I use now) and helped us all get set up.  Most of 

the other boys got bored quickly and started throwing 

around a football – some went ice skating.  Not me.  I 

have always been a determined fisherman. I stayed 

and watched my bobber.  It didn’t budge.  Neither did I. 



With Sympathy  

Please remember in your prayers  
the following who have died, and the  
family & friends who survive them: 

Chester Miller - St Jude 
Geraldine Wessley - St. Jude 

 “Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord.” 

Mass Intentions 

Tuesday, June  30                        
8:00 am  St Patrick                             Jeff Routhieaux 
 

Wednesday, July 1 
8:00 am St. Joseph                                  Barbara Gillis  
 

Thursday, July 2 

8:00 am St. Jude                                        Evelyn Hoth  
                                           

Friday, July 3 
8:00 am Annunciation                         Francis Hammes  

 

Saturday, July 4 
4:00 pm St. Jude                                Richard Blozinski 

  Mike & Jeff Euclide and Sarah & Ray Rasmussen 
 

4:00 pm St. Patrick          People of the Quad-Parishes  
                                                       

Sunday, July 5 
8:00 am  Annunciation                 Bill & Norma Calawerts 

Yvonne Orton  
 

9:15 am St. Jude                                             Clara Ott 
 

10:30 am St. Joseph      Irene Williquette & Marie Stencil 

Reconciliation  

Thursday, July 2   5:30 pm @ Annunciation 
Saturday, July 4  3:00 pm @ St. Jude & St. Patrick 

Sun, July 5  after 10:30 Mass @ St. Joseph  

Rosary & Communion Service 

6:10 Rosary, 6:30 Communion Svc Mon-Fri @ St. Jude 

Rosary 

3:30 pm Saturday @ St. Patrick 

Daily masses are now open to anyone who would like 
to attend.  Hand sanitizer will be available, pews will 
be marked off to allow for social distancing and 
masks are strongly encouraged.  WELCOME BACK!!! 

 

Thank you for your patience and understanding  
as we work through all the details. 

Help us plan for Mass 
We are asked to maintain a limit of 25% capacity for mass 
attendance, therefore, we are going to continue with a res-
ervation system to ensure that everyone is able to find a 
place at a mass.  Those without the internet have the op-
tion to contact the parish office for reservation assistance.   

 

The link for reservations is:   
https://reopen.church/r/BmqqWjG4   

It is very easy to use!   
 

1. Click the link (above or on the Quad Parish website) 
2. Select the mass that you plan to attend 
3. Enter your name 
4. Select the number coming to Mass (drop down menu) 
5. Enter your email address (so we can send a confirma-

tion reminder) 
 

Please note:  We are not retaining any information from 
this process, except to help us plan.  It is our hope that 
through this planning, we can accommodate all who wish 
to attend public masses during this unprecedented time.   

 

Here are a few of the more detailed pieces, which you 
can expect to observe: 
 Hand sanitizer available at the entrances of the church. 
 Holy Water fonts will remain empty. 
 Mask use continues to be encouraged.   
 The greeting and sign of peace will be omitted.  
 Bulletins will be available for distribution after Mass. 
 Please continue to use social distancing practices 

as you enter and exit the churches, as well as 
when you come forward for communion.   

 

It is important to note that the dispensation from the 
Sunday Obligation of the Mass remains during this 
time.  The faithful should use their best judgment as to 
whether or not to attend.  Catholics who are not sick or 
frail due to illness or age are encouraged to return to 
Mass.   
 

Those who are showing symptoms of illness, even if not 
COVID related, in the spirit of Christian charity, should 
choose to remain at home.   
 

Feel free to call with questions:  Jennifer (920) 217-3150 

 Sanctuary Candles - June 21-July 4 

In Memory of 
Gene (Butch) Kuth - St. Joseph 

Andrea Marks & Jesse Hettman - Annunciation    
Special Intention for 

Service Men & Women - St. Jude 
 Law Enforcement - St. Patrick 

Sanctuary Candle  
Remember a deceased loved one by     
having the Sanctuary Candle burn in     
their memory.  To  schedule your two    
weeks, please call the QPO. $10 stipend.  

St. Patrick has several 
openings through fall.  
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“Modified” Vacation Bible School 
Faith, music, crafts, games, snacks, fun and more! 

Tuesdays July 21, July 28, Aug. 4, Aug. 11 and Aug. 18 
 

Who:  Students Entering K through entering Grade 5 
Where: St. Elizabeth Ann Seton - 2771 Oakwood Dr, GB 
Cost: Quad-Parish Member $0 (Out of Parish $25/child) 
             - Includes T-shirt, CD, Crafts, Activities & Snacks 
 

Due to extra precautions being taken for the health and 
safety of our families, we will be offering a “modified” ver-
sion of VBS this year.  Each Tuesday, families will schedule 
a time to pick up a VBS goodie bag complete with snacks, a 
craft and information for our weekly theme.  Families will be 
invited to participate in some super fun, family friendly, so-
cially distanced activities in the parish parking lot.  We will 
also be offering a few interactive pieces online to help sup-
port the theme throughout the week.  While this isn’t the 
traditional VBS experience, we are excited to try out some 
new ideas while engaging our children in the faith through-
out the summer. 
 

Families will be asked to “Schedule Your Visit” in the morn-
ing or evening.  Once we know how many families would 
like to stop by during each time frame we will coordinate 
specific drop in times for each family.  

Fall 2020-2021   
Faith Formation Registration   

 

Registration forms are available at the Quad-
Parish Offices and online at www.quad-parish.org 
(Parish Life →Children & Youth →Information & 
Sign Ups →Faith Formation Registration).   
 

Families who complete registration by Aug 1st 
will be entered in a drawing for a $25 gas card! 
 

As we plan for the fall of 2020, we will be prepar-
ing materials for small group instruction, distance 
learning and home study to provide your family the 
opportunity to grow in faith with a format that you 
are comfortable with while keeping in mind the 
health and safety of our families.  
 

If you have any questions, please let us know.  
While the fall is still filled with uncertainty, it is  cer-
tain that we are excited to continue to grow as 
families fully alive in the faith!  The Holy Spirit will 
help us navigate the details! 
 

Becky VanKauwenberg 
Quad-Parish Faith Formation 

Annunciation DRIVE-THRU Picnic 

Sunday, August 9, 2020    10 am to Noon 
 

The Annunciation Picnic has adapted this year to a Drive-Thru Picnic format with paid 
preorders for Booyah, Brats and Burgers.  Pre-order forms are available at the QP office 
or on the website.  Forms and payment are due by Monday, July 20th.    
 

ANNUNCIATION 2020 PICNIC FUND 
The picnic raises about $16,000 annually for the operations & ministries of Annunciation 
Parish.  We are asking our parishioners and friends of Annunciation to prayerfully make 
a donation to the 2020 Picnic Fund that reflects what you would traditionally contribute at 
the picnic.  Please send or drop off your donations to Annunciation Picnic Fund, 1087 
Kellogg St, Green Bay, WI 54303 or place donation in an envelope clearly marked for 
Annunciation Picnic in the Mass collection baskets before Sunday, Aug. 9th. 
 
Matching Donation Challenge:  Annunciation Picnic has donor sponsors that will match a 
$150 donation and three (3) $250 donations.  Thank you for their generosity!  Who will 
take the challenge for your donation to be matched? 
 
Thank you for your prayers & extraordinary support this year for the Annunciation Picnic. 
Annunciation Picnic Committee 

Register extended to JULY 1st - Reserve Your Spot! 
Registration forms are available at the Quad-Parish Busi-
ness Office or you can register @ www.quad-parish.org . 



Jesus said to his apostles: 
“Whoever loves father or mother more than me is not 
worthy of me, 
and whoever loves son or daughter more than me is not 
worthy of me; 
and whoever does not take up his cross 
and follow after me is not worthy of me. 
Whoever finds his life will lose it, 
and whoever loses his life for my sake will find it. 

"Whoever receives you receives me, 
and whoever receives me receives the one who sent me. 
Whoever receives a prophet because he is a prophet 
will receive a prophet’s reward, 
and whoever receives a righteous man 
because he is a righteous man 
will receive a righteous man’s reward. 
And whoever gives only a cup of cold water 
to one of these little ones to drink 
because the little one is a disciple— 
amen, I say to you, he will surely not lose his reward.” 

MT 10:26-33 

“Whoever loves...more than me is not worthy of me.” 
God asks me to love with my whole mind, heart, 
strength.  What keeps me from loving God or others?  
What fills my mind and energy so that God has little or 
no place in my life?  Am I trying to grow in my relation-
ship with God through prayer? 
 

“Whoever finds his life will lose it, and whoever 
loses his life for my sake will find it.” 
Losing my life means that I put others ahead of my self-
ish desires.  It means giving of my time/money/ambitions 
so that I can make this world a better place.  How am I 
doing – within my family, my work or school place, in the 
wider community?  The many volunteers who have 
helped others during this pandemic are inspiring exam-
ples I can imitate. 
 

“Whoever gives only a cup of cold water...” 
Not everyone can do the “big” things in life, but I can do 
the small daily actions that help others to believe in 
God’s love for them.  Can I use social media to uplift oth-
ers rather than for bullying or putting others down?  Can I 
send a note of encouragement to someone who is 
lonely?  What about teaching someone to bake, ride a 
bike, use their cellphone?  Or...? 

Quad Parish Hours 

 Quad Parish Office Hours will be 9am-1pm, Monday 
thru Thursday.  Closed on Friday. 

 Parishioners and guests will be asked to enter the 
Kellogg Street entrance.  To limit the number of peo-
ple coming into the office, business will be conducted 
through the front reception window if at all possible. 

 If you do need to come into the building, you will be 
asked to wear a mask and use hand sanitizer which 
will be available in the front entrance. 

 At this time, we are limiting the use of volunteers. 
 The Faith Formation Office will remain closed until 

further notice. 

Quad-Parish Offices CLOSED - Monday, July 6th 

SCRIP 
Last Week:  Sales: $9,531.00   Profit:  $409.72 

Customers: 34  New Customers: 0 
 

Support our local Pancake Place - $5 & $10 available 
 

Scrip is available Mon-Thurs at the Quad-Parish Office 
9am-1pm. Email lverheyden@quad-parish.org or call Karen 
at 920-619-3547 to place your order.  Darlene from St    
Joseph is also available to assist with scrip needs, please 
call her at 497-7597.   
 

Scrip will be available at the weekend Masses  
at Annunciation, St. Joseph and St. Patrick.   

 

If you are interested in purchasing your Scrip online or with 
the Scrip Wallet App, please call the parish office for infor-
mation.    

Thank you for your continued support! 
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Online Ministry Opportunities 
 

Find more information about the virtual   
ministry opportunities on the “Upcoming 
Events” page of the Quad-Parish website 
www.quad-parish.org 

 

7/3 Friday Embers of Fire 
Blog Entry from Dcn. Day 
Reflection on God’s creation 
and a simple blade of grass. 
 
 

 
7/5 Sunday Mass    

 
 
 

Diaper Drive through June  

Now that people are able to get out shopping 
a little more, we have decided to continue our 
Diaper Drive through June.   Diapers in sizes 
Newborn, 5 and 6 are most in need, or 
maybe a financial donation is a more appro-
priate way for you to help those in need.  
 

Monetary donations of any amount should be made     
payable to:  Love Life - Diapers.  Donations can dropped off 
or   mailed to the QPO, or dropped in any quad-parish    
collection basket.   
 

Diaper donations can be placed in the back of church, or 
dropped off at the QPO during business hours.   
 

Thank you for your generosity,  
Pastoral Care Commission of the Quad-Parishes Eucharistic Ministers To The 

Homebound & Nursing Home 

Those Ministers who receive Living Faith, your  
copies are available for pick up in the sacristy.   

Here are some special events and projects for      
parishioners to continue connecting.  If you have any 
questions about Facebook, the Quad-Parish Web-
site, Google Hangouts, feel free to reach out!   

Offline Ministry Opportunities 
 

Reach Out and leave a little note for your mail 
carrier.  A message on your mailbox, chalk art on 
the sidewalk, or even balloons to say thank you 
for their work is a fun way to spread a hope-filled 
message. 
 

Praying through your 
mail.  The next time you 
head to your mail box and 
pick up all those letters (and 
yes, even the junk mail, also 
known as 3rd class mail) 
take a little time to pray for 
each individual, organiza-
tions, or employees at com-
panies.     
 

Share Your Gifts  We have been helping  con-
nect people to people.  If you have a special gift 
you could share, let us know! 

Gluten Allergy  

If you, or someone you know, suffer from a gluten allergy or 
intolerance, and would like to receive communion with a low 
gluten option, please connect with Jennifer for more infor-
mation - jpoehlmann@quad-parish.org or (920) 217-3150 

Quad-Parish Virtual Game Night 
As we move into summer we will plan a virtual 
game night once a month in July and August.  
Hope you will join us! 

Pizza Ranch Fundraiser 

 Mon, July 13 @ 4-8 pm 

830 Willard Dr, Ashwaubenon 

Enjoy a complete buffet with 
salad, chicken, fish, pizza, veg-
gies, desserts & beverages at 
Pizza Ranch.  Money raised will benefit the restora-
tion projects of St. Patrick’s Church.  Come enjoy din-
ner with  family and friends!  Sponsored by the 
Friends of St. Patrick’s Oratory 501c3. 
 

Don’t forget to purchase $crip before you go!  



Have a little extra time on your hands?  We invite you to 
join our Prayer Vine over the next several weeks to hold 
one another in prayer.   
 

Do you have a special need for prayer? 
 

If you or someone you know needs a few extra prayers 
said for them, please submit your request to the Prayer 
Vine online at www.quad-parish.org or call the Quad-Parish 
Business Office at 920-496-2160. 
 

Would you like to join in praying for our community?   
Let us know and we will add you to the Prayer Vine.  You 
can choose to receive prayers by phone or by email.  Sign 
up to be on the Prayer Vine online at www.quad-parish.org 
or call the Quad-Parish Business Office at 920-496-2160. 
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Phone Number Update 
Please call, e-mail or drop a note for the 
parish office if you no longer have a land 
line or your phone number has changed in 
the last couple of years.  It is important that 
we keep these numbers current.    

Phone:  920-496-2160 
Email: lverheyden@quad-parish.org    

Thank you!  

Online Giving Opportunity  
The Catholic Foundation is supporting parishes in the 
Green Bay Diocese at this time by providing a temporary 
Online Giving platform.  We will be utilizing this resource 
as we look at options for a more permanent solution for 
our parishes.  It is through the gracious support of our 
parish community that we are able to Find Home, Hope 
and Holiness and bring the love of Christ to our commu-
nities.  Online giving is available on our website 
www.quad-parish.org.  Click on "Share Your Gifts" on the 
top of the page for more information.  Contributions can 
also be mailed to the Quad-Parish Business Office at 
1087 Kellogg Street, Green Bay, WI 54303. 

Volunteer Opportunity  

The NEW Community Shelter is providing up to 100 boxed 
lunches daily to our neighbors in need.  Volunteers are 
needed to assemble and distribute the lunch boxes.  If you 
can help, call the NEW Community Shelter 920-437-3766. 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

In today’s Gospel hear Jesus tell us: “Whoever gives only a 
cup of cold water to one of these little ones to drink be-
cause the little one is a disciple—Amen, I say to you, he will 
surely not lose his reward.” This month, through your gifts, 
the Society of St. Vincent de Paul was able to 
“acknowledge the goodness of the Father” by assisting 
families with their needs in our community. Jesus Thanks 
You.  

The Hope Center is a collaboration of the West Side Catho-
lic parishes of Annunciation, St. Agnes, St. Elizabeth Ann 
Seton, St. Joseph, St. Jude, Nativity & St. Patrick who work 
with other faith communities on the west Side of Green Bay 
to help break the cycle of poverty.  To find out more about 
our ministries and services, or to learn how you can volun-
teer or donate, we invite you to check out our new website!     

Relief Volunteers Needed.  The Pantry and Love Life are 
run primarily by retired volunteers, many who will not be 
able to help during this current situation due to health con-
cerns.  If you are available to help pack carryout food bags 
or baby layettes for families, please contact the Quad-
Parish Office. 
 

Donations are going to be so important as these situations 
continue.  Monetary donations can be made online at 
www.hopecentergb.org or mailed to 1087 Kellogg St, GB 
54303. Make checks payable to St Patrick Food Pantry or 
Love Life. Monetary donations are used to purchase items 
at discount through special programs.  This is a great way 
to continue to support the Hope Center from a distance. 
Food donations can be dropped off at the Hope Center, 505 
Clinton St. Mon-Thurs, 1-3 pm.  Please drop donations at 
the back donation door and place under the awning.  Pantry 
needs include: Food, Toilet Paper and Personal Care 
Items.  

WE ARE OPEN!  
 

Food Pantry: 1-3pm Mon-Thurs 437-3356.   
 

Love Life: 1-4 pm Thurs (not 5th Thurs) 497-1087 



My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, all of you daughters 
and sons of God in northeast Wisconsin, I simply must speak 
to you about the current situation in our country with regard to 
the horrible event that happened recently in Minneapolis and 
the tremendous outcry this has caused in our nation, all on 
top of the pandemic. What was done to George Floyd was a 
heinous act, a horrible brutal act crushing out the life of one 
of our fellow citizens, who from reports desired peace and 
unity among peoples. 
 

This racial hatred must end and this national wound must be 
healed. Each of us must take responsibility for any hatred 
which lurks around in our minds and hearts. Scapegoating 
and blaming others who are different from us, in our appear-
ance or beliefs must stop. We must show the self-restraint to 
listen deeply to one another and to engage in honest and 
respectful dialogue with genuine positive regard for the other. 

In the Gospel today for Trinity Sunday we see and hear that 
clarion call of Jesus in the famous passage from John 3:16-
18: “God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so 
that everyone who believes in him might not perish but might 
have eternal life. God did not send his Son into the world to 
condemn the world, but that the world might be saved 
through him.” 
 

This week the Holy Father, Pope Francis, issued a special 
message to all of the people of the United States, writing: 
“We cannot tolerate or turn a blind eye to racism and exclu-
sion in any form and yet claim to defend the sacredness of 
every human life. At the same time, we have to recognize 
that the violence of recent nights is self-destructive and self-
defeating. Nothing is gained by violence and so much is lost.” 

It is clear to me that we must listen deeply to those who have 
been aggrieved, no matter their skin color or language or cul-
tural background, and especially now to our black brothers 
and sisters. 
 

In order to listen deeply, we must repent of our sins. In the 
Book of Daniel, 9:9-10, the prophet tells us: “Yours, O Lord 
our God, are compassion and forgiveness. Yet we rebelled 
against you and paid no heed to your command.” We need to 
repent every day, like the prophet Daniel, in prayer to our 
God for mercy upon us all. We must act more like God’s peo-
ple and humble ourselves and pray. We must beg God’s for-
giveness for ignoring him, for ostracizing him from our per-
sonal lives, from our communal lives, from our national lives. 

It seems to me that we have been on the present “march of 
folly” toward independence from God for the last five or six 
decades. We are having to face now the consequences of 
our cultural decisions after not respecting the dignity of the 
human person, the role of God in our lives, the protection of 
life in all of its stages. Life has become expendable and will 
be controlled by the strongest and most powerful. 

Brothers and sisters, we may be moving into a very deli-
cate place. I do not want to seem alarmist, but the pre-
sent situation is not sustainable. We must humble our-
selves and pray and fast for a miraculous outpouring of 
the Holy Spirit. We must pray to the Lord who is full of 
mercy. As St. Faustina describes in her “Diary on Divine 
Mercy,” the capacity of the supply of God’s mercy is 
bountiful. She describes his merciful love as being like 
oceans of Divine Mercy. 
 

Brothers and sisters, I am preaching to myself as much 
as I am to you. I know through experience what evil a 
person in a position of trust can do to an innocent victim 
and how its effects can last for years. I know how the 
crimes of a very few can taint the goodness and hard 
work of the majority who every day give their best to the 
mission. 
 

Sometimes a culture must be corrected, reformed and set 
right, but let us not lose sight of the fact that most person-
nel in law enforcement are good men and women trying 
to do their level best to serve. The crimes of a few should 
not be generalized into condemnation of the many good 
servants of the common good who continually rise to the 
call of duty. 

We must pray and call upon our national leaders and our 
state and local leaders to put the common good of the 
country ahead of their own political interests. But we can 
only promote the common good if we are willing to pur-
sue the good in our individual lives. It has been said, 
“America is great because she is good. She will cease to 
be great if she ceases to be good.” 
 

Let’s pray and fast and call ourselves to a higher stan-
dard of practice: to repentance and to forgiveness of 
those who have aggrieved us. Let us fast by giving up 
something to which we are accustomed for the sake of 
love of others so that the generous mercy of Jesus might 
be poured out upon our diocese, our state, our nation and 
the world. Jesus does not call us to live this life of disci-
pleship and then not give us the power to live it. 
 

Finally, let us pray for a massive outpouring of the Holy 
Spirit, that the Holy Spirit will pour out the spiritual oint-
ment of his healing in miraculous ways, wherein people 
will suddenly be able to let go of past hurts and be almost 
instantaneously made whole. Let us pray for the grace of 
the Holy Spirit to teach us to walk the paths of justice and 
peace, and to love and serve God by loving and serving 
one another. 
 

Follow Bishop Ricken on Twitter, @BpDavidRicken. 
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Bishop’s Appeal 

Annunciation Goal:  $13,274.00 has been met! 

 92 parish families have donated $13,799.00 

St. Joseph Goal:  $17,310.00 

 117 parish families have donated $15,507.00 

St. Jude Goal:  $21,343.00 

 163 parish families have donated $16,564.00 

St. Patrick Goal:  $9,311.00 

 62 parish families have donated $6,978.00 

To make a gift, www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give 
or call Tammy at 877-500-3580, ext 8123. 

“We are a family of believers from four unique Catholic Parishes who find Home through community,  
Hope in the Living Presence of Christ, and Holiness in our witness to the world.”  

Pastor, Rev. Dave Schmidt ........................................ 920-496-2160  x121   
      E-mail .................................................. dschmidt@quad-parish.org   
 

Associate Pastor, Rev. Greg Parent ....................... 920-496-2160  x120   
      E-mail ..................................................... gparent@quad-parish.org   
 

Business Administrator, Carol Kittell .............   920-496-2160  x112  
      E-mail ...................................................... ckittell@quad-parish.org   
 

Pastoral Associate, Sr. Pat Clement ....................  920-496-2160  x125  
      E-mail .................................................. pclement@quad-parish.org 
 

 Pastoral Minister, Sr. Jan Villemure ....................  920-496-2160  x131  
      E-mail ................................................. jvillemure@quad-parish.org 
 

Discipleship Coordinator ........... Becky VanKauwenberg, 497-7042  x125 
      E-mail ................................... bvankauwenberg@quad-parish.org 
 

Music Coordinator, Nancy Lemerond  ...............  920-496-2160  x129 
      E-mail ................................................ nlemerond@quad-parish.org  
 

Liturgical Coordinator ......................................  920-496-2160  x122 

      Jennifer Poehlmann ............................ jpoehlmann@quad-parish.org 
 

Deacon, Dan  Wagnitz .............................. dwagnitz@quad-parish.org  
 

Deacon, Jerry Coenen ......................................................... 920-362-6274 
 

Deacon, Mike Mervilde  ..............................................  433-0477 (home) 
      E-mail ............................................................... mmervilde@aol.com 

PASTORAL TEAM 

www.facebook.com/thequadparishes  

WEBSITE: www.quad-parish.org 
Find church addresses/directions,  

phone numbers, special events, Faith  
Formation program, councils & committees. 

QUAD-PARISH BUSINESS OFFICE 496-2160 
1087 Kellogg Street • Green Bay, WI 54303  Fax 496-2167 

AFTER HOURS EMERGENCY USE ONLY 920-617-8646 
 

      E-mail ................................................. lverheyden@quad-parish.org 
Secretary, Laurie Verheyden...............................................................  x110  
Bookkeeper, Mary Jane Smithers .........................................................x111 

 

FAITH FORMATION CENTER OFFICE 497-7042 
936 Ninth Street • Green Bay, WI 54304  Fax 491-0121 

Secretary, Nancy VanBeek  ................................................................... x111    
      E-mail ................................................... nvanbeek@quad-parish.org 
Director & High School ................................... Becky VanKauwenberg 
      Phone ........................................................................... 497-7042  x125  
      E-mail ..................................... bvankauwenberg@quad-parish.org  
 

Elementary & Middle School, Kristin LaPlante ......................... x119 
      E-mail .................................................... klaplante@quad-parish.org 

LOVE LIFE - 920-497-1087, Thurs. 1-4 pm (not 5th Thurs.) 

FOOD PANTRY - 437-3356, 505 Clinton St., Mon-Th. 1-3 pm 

Burial Lots For Sale @ Fort Howard Cemetery  
Seven lots in a row, willing to divide.  Block 18 Holy Cross. 

For more information, please call PJ 920-217-2912. 
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“Keep it Local! Please Support Our 
Parish Friends and Business Partners 
for your Product and Service Needs.”

 

1951 Bond St.  
Green Bay, WI

920-499-7449
www.comfortsuitesgb.com

Call LPi today for advertising info 
 (800) 950-9952

Ready Mixed Concrete  • Excavation - Heavy & Highway 
Crushing & Ag Supply • Sewer & Water

	Main Office	 Marinette	 Bonduel 
	 1516 Atkinson Dr	 1604 W Cleveland Ave	 N3601 State Hwy 47 
	Green Bay, WI 54303	 Marinette, WI 54143	 Bonduel, WI 54107 

	920-494-3700	 800-735-1505	 715-758-2363

www.petersconcrete.comwww.petersconcrete.com

Fort Howard Apartments 
141 N. Chestnut Street • Green Bay, WI

Apartments for persons 
 62 or older or younger adults  

who need a wheelchair  
designed apartment.

Barbara Kuehn Schumacher, Manager • (920) 448-4544 
barbks@forthowardapts.com

B&B Tax Associates Inc.
• Individual Tax Preparation

• Small Business Tax Preparation

• Tax Planning

www.bbtax.net

1200 Tilkens, Green Bay

920-499-7661

FALK’S CARPET INC. 

Ceramic • Vinyl • Laminate  
• Carpet • Hardwood 

We Sell It!  Install It!  Clean It!  Repair It!

2674 N. Packerland Drive 
(920) 494-2709

10% OFF Carpet Cleaning with Ad

Since 1965

JAJ

Imagine Looking Your Best

Dry Cleaning	 Alterations/Repairs 
Laundered Shirts	 Household Items 
Carpet/Upholstery Cleaning available

Wedding Gown Preservation

2087 S. Oneida     705 Cardinal Ln. 
435-SPOT (7768) 

www.lindemanscleaning.com

Pick-Up & Delivery Service Available

Residential Care

Serving The Needs Of The Elderly Population 
Since 1991

Karen Bain, Administrator

(920) 434-9600 • 713 Cardinal Lane

MOTEL AND 
FAMILY 

RESTAURANT

www.bayfamilyrestaurant.com 

Banquet Room for 30 persons 

494-3441 
1301 S. Military Ave.

Save up to thousands and give your 
family peace of mind by pre-planning. 

2121 Riverside Drive • (920) 432-7585
www.allouezcatholiccemetery.com

1577 Langlade Ave  494-25311577 Langlade Ave  494-2531
www.greenbaynursery.comwww.greenbaynursery.com
Serving all of your Landscape &

Garden needs since 1947

Proud business partner & friend of
the Quad Parishes

PAT  
BLINDAUER

Heating & Air  
Conditioning, LLC

Sales • Service • Installation

Residential • Commercial

2223 Woodale Ave. 
Green Bay, WI 54313

434-2201
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A to Z 
TREE 
SERVICE
• Full Tree Removal/Lot Clearing

• Pruning/Trimming

Kevin Patnode, Owner
Fully Insured, Licensed & Bonded

Free Estimates       920-609-8360
www.atoztreeservicewi.com 

EDWIN C. GAROT 
PLUMBING & HEATING CO.

Specializing in Repair work 

 & Bathroom Remodeling

Residential & Commercial

24 Hour Service (MP # 3935)

www.garotplumbing.com

1276 Velp Ave.� 499-2202

Al’s Roofing 
Service LLC

Serving Brown County Since 1971

Quality Re-Roof Specialists! 
Insured and Licensed

David Paul 
office 497-1966 

mobile 621-6008

RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL

FOR ALL YOUR HOME WIRING NEEDS

CURT YAKEL 
PARISH MEMBER

347-9244

www.BroadwayAutomotive.com 

1521 Shawano Ave., Green Bay • 920-494-7447 
www.BlaneyFuneralHome.com

BLANEY 
FUNERAL HOME 
& CREMATORY

Home of the Original  
Crown  Hunters

Marty & Treena  

Leonhard

Owners, Parish Family

431 N. Broadway • Greenbay, WI 54303 

Phone: (920) 432-1023

St. Joe’s Athletic Club
Supporting our 

 football and basketall teams

“We Rent Tents” 

10 X 20, 20 X 30, 22 X 60

Meeting the 1st Monday  
of Each Month at 7 PM

stjoesathletics@gmail.com

Contact Jeff Tkachuk to place an ad today! 
jtkachuk@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2513

Wisconsin

CatholicMatch.com/WI
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2548 Glendale Ave

Green Bay, WI, 54313

www.kimpshardware.com

BLINDAUER'S
Sheet Metal - Roofing

Dean Englebert

1227 S. Broadway     437-1332

 JORDAN PAINTING
★ 10% DISCOUNT FOR NEW CUSTOMERS ★

Proudly Serving Green Bay since 1993
RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 

New Construction & Existing

INTERIOR

Spray • Brush & Roller • Wallpaper Removal

EXTERIOR 
Painting • Staining • Pressure Washing • Deck & Fences

Excellent References

Fully Insured - Free Estimates

www.scottjordanpainting.com                                          

920-680-0200

 

*Residential *Commercial *Industrial

New Construction • Multi-Family 
Remodeling • Service Upgrading

STATE CERTIFIED 
MASTER ELECTRICIAN 

Fully Insured • Free Estimates

2213 Woodale Ave., Green Bay

920-434-9556

Parish Family

Russ’ Barber 
Shop

Hours:  
Mon.-Tue.-Thur.-Fri. 7-5:15  

Wed. 7-7

1345 Velp • 499-6358

Scrip Available

PARISH MEMBERS

Care for All Ages, Inc 
Assisted Living and Childcare

“WHERE YOUNG AND ELDERLY  
COME TOGETHER”

1308 S. Norwood Ave 
Green Bay, WI 54304 
(920) 432-8119 Assisted Living 
(920) 432-3993 Childcare 
www.careforallages.com

SEASONAL SEASONAL 
COMFORT HVAC LLCCOMFORT HVAC LLC
RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL 

HEATING • COOLING

Steve Amore, President 
920-492-9153 • 920-569-9194 

SeasonalComfort1@yahoo.com
 P.O. Box 28537 • Green Bay, WI 54324-0537

Discover the 
Catholic Difference

 
Leo Campos 

Field Agent 
920-819-3304 

leo.campos@kofc.org 

Life Insurance 
Disability Income Insurance 
Long-Term Care Insurance 

Retirement Annuities

Local & Nationwide  

Household Moving & Storage

Scott & Karla Isable 

Moving Consultants

1-920-337-2180 

1-800-978-2634

Email: Office@UandIMovers.com 

Web: www.UandIMoversExpress.com 

“Moving Your Treasures is Our Pleasure”

 

Replace now and give your 
home a fresh point of view 
 
Pella Windows & Doors of Wisconsin has all the  
styles, finishes, and hardware to give your home  
a new look with upgraded energy efficiency.  
Whether you’re interested in wood, fiberglass,  
or vinyl, Pella has the windows and doors to  
enhance your home, inside and out. 
 
Visit PellaWI.com for our latest offers. 
 
Mention this ad when you schedule your  
free, no-obligation consultation and at your  
appointment, receive a free $50 gift card* 
for the new luxury Silverspot Cinemas at  
the Corners of Brookfield!

*Limit one per household, while quantities last. 

Gina Della
General Manager

Visit the Pella Windows & Doors of Wisconsin showroom nearest you: 
Brookfield  -  Green Bay  -  Madison  -  Appleton 

 PellaWI.com  |  877.687.0657

Upgrade your home with beautiful styles

© 2019 Pella Corporation

www.kofc.org


